SOCIETY OF AMERICAN ARCHIVISTS

UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS CHAPTER

MINUTES

BOARD MEETING

MARCH 25, 2009

Meeting called to order by Elizabeth Garber, 5:00 pm.

In Attendance:

Elizabeth Garber, President

Kathryn Brooks, Vice-President

Lisa Rivoir, Secretary

Sarah Arriaga, Treasurer

Chris Magee, Webmaster

Alexandra Myers, Fundraising Chair 
David Gracy, Faculty Advisor 

I. 
Current Survey Results

The board members analyzed the current results of the survey on student attendance at the SAA annual conference. The survey monkey basic account only allows for 100 responses, and Elizabeth received emails from people who would like to take the survey, but found that it was closed. Kathryn will look into using the iSchool Survey Monkey Account. Hopefully the survey can be transferred to this account and redistributed over the listservs promptly, as it has been a big success so far. The board identified some trends in the preliminary data:

· Fairly equal split on question one (planning to attend?)

· Respondents would be interested in activities held during the dates of the conference (music and cultural activities most popular)

· Financial issues are a big concern (cost of attendance, travel)

· A large number of respondents would like more information on what occurs at a conference

· The respondents come from a variety of graduate programs, all across the country

Based on these findings, the board developed a preliminary plan of action:

· Look into low-cost housing (Sarah, and all board members); address the idea of attendees staying with iSchool students at the next chapter meeting

· Look into pulling together information on what to expect at the conference (from SAA website, sessions of interest to students, make into a guide for first timers?)

· Alexandra suggested creating a Facebook group for students attending the conference (board liked the idea – Chris will do this); can be used to publicize resources, events, find roommates, etc. 

· When the survey results are final, board members will compile the data into a report-like document that could then be used to support an argument for lowering the cost of student attendance

The board also discussed the types of events that SAA-UT could host and when during the conference they could occur. The conference usually includes a first-timer orientation and breakfast on the first day, as well as an evening mixer (8-9pm); SAA-UT could hold an event earlier in the day Wednesday. Alexandra suggested holding a lunch one day (Thursday around 12-2pm.?), maybe at Iron Works BBQ. When planning events, the board should make sure excursions such as walking tours do not overlap/conflict with the local arrangements committee’s plans, the UT Round-up, or the alumni mixer. 

II. 
Website

Chris sent out a prototype of the redesign website over spring break, and will continue work on it. 

III. 
Archives Week Themes 

Board members generated the following theme ideas:

· When Disaster Strikes: Archives and Recovery – [This gets across the main theme of disaster events. I think the "Archives and Recovery" puts the focus on the response/after-effects aspect of dealing with a crisis (rather than on disaster preparedness, for example)]
· Archives Are Us: Cultural Institutions and the Preservation of Heritage – [This gets across the point that we are connected to archives but isn’t as obviously related to disasters so that leaves our options open]

· "Hidden Potential: Discovering the Curious World of Archives" – [We basically sell it to people as a way for guests to learn about all the different materials houses here in Texas (or farther). We could invite archivists to talk about their
not-well-known collections that deserve attention]

· Who We Are vs. Who We Think We Are: A World Without Archives

· Identity Crisis: A World Without Archives
· Technology and archives; the future?

Of these, board members liked the first and the third ideas the best, and discussed them further. For both themes, there should be a focus on drawing in the public. The first theme could address personal archives and small “disasters” as well as major natural disasters. The third can also address personal collections; rather than focusing on individual repositories, this theme could address topics like what are archives, the diversity of materials/facilities, or take a thematic approach.

By Monday March 30th, Lisa, Chris, and Sarah will prepare a more detailed proposal for the first theme and Alexandra, Elizabeth, and Kathryn will prepare a more detailed proposal for the third theme. The board will then announce these plans at the next chapter meeting and have members vote/give feedback.

IV. 
Bulletin Board

Board members gave feedback on an information sheet that Elizabeth made about SAA-UT activities this semester. Tami found out that the SAA has note printed/will not be printing any posters advertising the conference, but we may be able to obtain a high-resolution image of the conference graphic. A basic print out of the logo should also go on the bulletin board. 

V. 
Excursions

A. Day-trip 

Based on Tami’s correspondence, the best day-trip excursions for this semester would be to the John G. Tower Library & Archives, and potentially to the DRT Archives. The board will discuss day-trips at the next chapter meeting, assess member interest, and then move forward with planning.

B. New Orleans

Kathryn made a preliminary survey to gather data on chapter interest in the New Orleans excursion. The board gave feedback on the survey questions and debated possible trip dates. The trip would have to last at least two nights. The two potential dates ranges are May 8th – 11th, or May 15th – 18th . 

The board decided that both excursions will be open to all iSchoolers. 

VI. 
Fundraising – Movie Night

Alexandra proposed that SAA-UT host a celebratory movie night at the end of the semester (around May 8th, depending on excursions). SAA could ask for donations at the door and all the iSchool will be invited. She proposed National Treasure as an appropriate film. The board members decided to pursue the idea and discussed ideas of venue, snacks, and charges. Some possibilities for venue include large campus classrooms (communications building?) as well as off-campus arrangements where proceeds would be shared. Board members will think of other venue possibilities. 

VII. 
Treasurer’s Report

The chapter’s budget was $2,033.83. The Office Depot supply money is good once per academic year, therefore the chapter will use some this semester. The board discussed possible items to purchase such as party and food supplies (potluck, movie night). Sarah will look at the catalogue and price some items.  

The meeting was adjourned at 5:59pm. 

